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November & December, 2021

From Robin and me, we wish you and yours a very blessed and full Christmas!
We hope to spend a few days with our children and grandchildren around that
week. Pray for safe traveling. I

In October we had good, safe traveling. Robin and | went to Bartlett, IL, where
I spoke at the Bethel Baptist Church, where our Fires ministry director pastors.
It was heart-warming to spend some time with Bro. Elmer Fernandez and his
wife, Martha. We also traveled out to Oregon and spoke in a Spanish-speaking
church, Iglesia Bautista Victoria, outside of Portland, OR. Pastor Carlos Flores
and his wife were so gracious to us. It was a blessing to get to know them
better.

| was also blessed with the privilege of speaking at a missions conference in our
city of Knoxville at a Spanish-speaking church pastored by Selvin Escobar. Our
friend, Bro. Oscar Galvan, also spoke at this conference. The Lord’s presence
was real, and He worked in hearts. God gave me the privilege of finishing out
that conference by teaching a soul-winning clinic on Saturday. The church,
Grove City Baptist, responded in a marvelous way to help a church in Mexico.
Then, on Sunday night, October 31, | preached a message to close out our
missions emphasis month in our church, Oak Ridge Baptist.

Since then, Robin and | did a family conference in Birmingham, AL, with good
responses. This last week | conducted a funeral for a bus ministry family.
Please pray that God will open doors for us to get more in-person conferences
for our Fires of Evangelism ministry. So far we have 10 conferences confirmed
on the calendar for 2022. Others are in discussion or process.

Again Robin and | want to THANK YOU for your goodness to us and your faithful
prayers and support during this year.

For His glory,

Victor & Robin Rouse




